
7 SLT residents arrested on
drug charges
Narcotics officers arrested several people in South Lake Tahoe
this week on drug charges, and confiscated meth and heroin
they said was scattered about the residence.

Members of the South Lake El Dorado Narcotics Enforcement Team
searched the house on Tallac Avenue on Aug. 24 at 3pm where
they arrested seven people.

Officer also said they found packaging and scales, spoons
commonly used to reduce heroin into a liquid form by heating
them, small cotton pieces commonly used to filter drugs before
injection, and hypodermic needles and syringes. Glass pipes
commonly used to smoke methamphetamine were also recovered.

The following are the names of the people arrested and the
charges they face:

·       Richard Martin: Maintaining a residence for sale of
narcotics, possession of narcotics paraphernalia.

·       Joshua Martin: Possession of a controlled substance,
maintaining a residence for sale of narcotics, possession of
narcotics paraphernalia, violation of probation.

·       Marty Beaman: Possession of methamphetamine with
intent to sale, possession of heroin with intent to sale,
maintaining a residence for sale of narcotics, possession of
narcotics paraphernalia.

·       Shawn McGrath: Maintaining a residence for sale of
narcotics,  possession  of  false  compartment  to  conceal
narcotics,  possession  of  heroin  with  intent  to  sale,
possession  of  narcotics  paraphernalia.

·       Gabrielle Cooley: Possession of heroin with intent to
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sale,  possession  of  methamphetamine  with  intent  to  sale,
maintaining a residence for sale of narcotics, possession of
narcotics paraphernalia.

·       Rachel Neill: Maintaining a residence for sale of
narcotics,  possession  of  false  compartment  to  conceal
narcotics,  possession  of  heroin  with  intent  to  sale,
possession  of  narcotics  paraphernalia.

·       Angela Zimmerman: Loiter for the purpose of narcotics
activity.

— Lake Tahoe News staff report


